
Milton Adult Day Services offers  
woodworking for their clients.



About Us
Our Mission

To improve the quality of living

Our Core Values
Compassion, Dignity, Innovation, Integrity, 

Quality, Service, Stewardship

Our Vision
To be the premiere hospice and palliative care  

organization for all end-of-life issues
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At Center for Hospice Care (CHC) meeting 
our patient care mission continued to be our 
fundamental and primary focus in 2017. For 
the fourth consecutive year, the total number 
of patients cared for was more than 2,000. By 
annualized numbers of patients served, CHC 
ranks in the top 3% of hospice programs in the 
United States. And we’re continuing to grow. 
Expansion plans began in 2017 for a new  
LaPorte location less than a mile northwest 
of the city. The office opened in early 2018 
and we officially added Porter County to our 
service area bringing to nine the number of 
northern Indiana counties served by CHC.

The acquisition of Milton Adult Day Services 
from REAL Services was finalized when our  
application through the Indiana Medicaid Home  
and Community Based Services waiver program 
for adult day services was approved along 
with the Veterans Administration approval 
to provide adult day care to veterans. A new 
entity, Center for Adult Day Services, LLC, was 
formed to assist with this new venture and 
Milton Adult Day is now a program of CHC. 
Like CHC, Milton specializes in dementia and 
Alzheimer’s patients and with our four-star We 
Honor Veterans programming, this has been a 
well-timed and compatible opportunity.

Through Global Partners in Care, CHC’s nine-
year long partnership with the Palliative Care  
Association of Uganda (PCAU) continued to shine  
in 2017. PCAU’s biennial conference was  
attended by more than 450 participants from 20  
nations in the capital of Kampala. The American 
contingent included five CHC and Hospice 
Foundation staff members, several of which 
were presenters at the international conference.

After approvals by two boards of directors, the 
transition of Global Partners in Care (GPIC) 
from the National Hospice and Palliative Care 
Organization in Alexandria, VA to Hospice 
Foundation began in January 2017. During 
2017 we developed a multi-year GPIC strategic 
plan, redefined GPIC’s mission and vision, 
and worked on new branding. We acquired 
GPIC, all assets and intellectual properties 
at no cost. GPIC currently has 56 U.S.-based 

hospice programs partnered with hospice and 
palliative care organizations in 13 countries, 
primarily in sub-Saharan Africa. GPIC supports 
compassionate care where the need is great 
and resources are few by enhancing access to 
hospice and palliative care.

Following the public phase announcement of  
the Crossroads Campaign, potential donors were 
encouraged to participate in the Community 
Foundation of St. Joseph County’s Give Local  
2017 event on May 9. Out of the 67 non-profit  
agencies participating, CHC came in #1 with  
more than 200 donors providing over $435,000 
in support. CHC’s share of the Give Local 
matching pool resulted in CHC raising a total of 
nearly $589,000 in a single day. By November 
2017 the five-year comprehensive Crossroads 
Campaign reached its $10 million overall goal, 
but still has several underfunded priorities.  
As a comprehensive campaign, there are three 
areas, each with their own goals: annual fund, 
capital funding, and endowment funding. By the 
end of the year, the campaign still had funding 
needs related to the capital portion, particularly 
with the new planned 12-bed inpatient unit. We 
will focus on raising needed capital funding for 
this important project during the remainder of 
the Crossroads Campaign.

Hospice Foundation’s 2017 development income 
totaled a record $2,754,988. This number 
represents cash received during the calendar 
year. Donor pledge payments from prior year 
commitments to the Crossroads Campaign 
assisted with reaching this milestone.  
Unreimbursed services – discounted and charity 
care, write-offs, etc. – was valued at $1,995,116 
for the year. In the last four years alone, CHC 
has been able to give away nearly $8 million in 
unreimbursed care and services. For over 38 
years CHC has never turned away an eligible 
hospice patient due to lack of insurance or 
ability to pay. This remains true today thanks 
to the generosity of a very giving community. 
Additionally, grief and bereavement services 
are provided to anyone in the community at 
no charge at all our care offices and at the Life 
Transition Center in Mishawaka.

Medicare regulations require a volunteer  
component under hospice that must be tracked, 
documented, a dollar savings amount applied 
and reported annually. Overall, during 2017, 
CHC volunteers worked 16,320 hours and 
drove 51,636 miles. Hospice care volunteers 
provided a dollar savings to CHC during 2017 
totaling $415,145. Once again, our dedicated 
volunteers came through for our patients and 
families. Our sincere appreciation goes out to 
our many hundreds of caring CHC volunteers.

2017 was another wonderful year for Center 
for Hospice Care, Hospice Foundation, Milton 
Adult Day Services and Global Partners in Care. 
We appreciate whatever role you played in 
making it all possible. Our goal each day is a 
simple one: to have the capacity to provide the 
next best day of care to anyone in our service 
area who needs something from CHC. Everything 
we do all comes down to a single day of care. 
Thank you for your ongoing interest and support.

Gratefully,

Mark M Murray				  
President / CEO
Center for Hospice Care/Hospice Foundation/ 
Milton Adult Day Services/Global Partners in Care	
			 

Wendell Walsh
2017 Volunteer Board Chair 
Center for Hospice Care	   
 

Amy Kuhar Mauro
2017 Volunteer Board Chair 
Hospice Foundation/Global Partners in Care	
  

To St. Joseph, Marshall, Elkhart, LaPorte, Fulton, Starke, 
Kosciusko, LaGrange and Porter County Communities:



Financial Summary for 2017
Center for Hospice Care and Hospice Foundation Combined

Patients by Age

Newborn-22
.72%

44-64
15.26%

65-85
48.87%

86 & older
33.72%

23-43
1.43%

Total Expenses by Type

Fundraising
2.55%

Program Services
82.47%

Management
& General

14.98%

Patients by Diagnosis

Cancer
35.29%

Dementia & Other 
Neurological

13.35%

COPD & Other 
Respiratory

11.29%

Liver & Other 
Digestive

3.49%

Kidney & Other 
Genitourinary

3.63%

Heart Failure  
& Other  

Cardiovascular
27.16%

Other Illnesses
5.79%

Total Revenue vs. Total Expenses
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Results of 2017’s Independent Audit
CHC and the Hospice Foundation engaged David Culp & 
Co. LLP to perform the 2017 annual audit for the purpose of 
forming an opinion on the consolidated financial statements 
taken as a whole. The 2017 Independent Auditor’s Report 
states, “In our unmodified opinion, the consolidated financial 
statements referred to above present fairly, in all material 
respects, the financial position of The Center for Hospice and 
Palliative Care, Inc. and Affiliates as of December 31, 2017 and 
2016, and the changes in its net assets and its cash flows for the 
years then ended in accordance with accounting principles 
generally accepted in the United States of America.”

The graph to the left represents the combined revenue and 
expenses for both Center for Hospice Care and Hospice 
Foundation. It includes investment increases during 2017. 
It should be noted that the combined 2017 operational         
revenue outpaced operational expenses and the combined 
entities showed a positive net gain from operations alone.

Total Revenue by Type

Medicare
82.13%

Commercial 
Insurance

5.39%
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Medicaid
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1.29%
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2017 Donors Who Gave $1,000 or More
1st Source Bank
1st Source Bank Wealth  

Advisory Services
Mr. and Mrs. David W. Abbott
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Abernethy
Accretive Services, LLC
Mrs. Nancy Akemon
Mr. Nafe S. Alick
Alick’s Home Medical
Ancon Construction Co., Inc.
Anonymous (8)
Mrs. Laverne M. Auger
Dr. and Mrs. David L. Bankoff
Barnes & Thornburg, LLP
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew J. Barrett
Ms. Nancy A. Barrett

Mrs. Sandra J. Barritt
Mr. Jon Barron
Beacon Health System
Mrs. Naydean V. Beck
Ms. Kathleen Malone Beeler and  

Mr. Brian C. Regan
The Benevity Community Impact 

Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffery A. Bickel
Mr. and Mrs. David R. Biek
Mr. Jack Borowski
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Bossung
Mrs. Janette Burkhart-Miller
Mrs. Katie Burkholder
Mrs. Carol J. Case
Dr. Vinod Chauhan and  

Dr. Ruta Gandhi

Mr. Alfred H. Choitz
Club 15
Mrs. Jodean A. Cocquyt
Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey Collier
Community Foundation of  

St. Joseph County
Mr. and Mrs. Terry B. Corley
Corson Family Foundation
The Cressy Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Chris M. Curtis
Mr. Edwin Czelatko
Mr. and Mrs. Dean E. Dagget
Daughters of Penelope 60  

Charitable Foundation, Inc.
Mr. Neil Davis
Mr. Arthur J. Decio
Dec-O-Art, Inc.

Mr. Edward and  
Dr. Rebecca Delahanty

Bill Deputy Foundation
Diversified Realestate, LLC
DJ Construction Co.
Mr. and Mrs. Bipin Doshi
Mrs. Claire Duggan-White
Vera Z. Dwyer Charitable Trust
Colonel and Mrs. Todd L. Eads
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew E. Edmonds
Ms. Abigail Eicher
Mr. Robert D. Ellis
Dr. and Mrs. Alan Engel
Dr. and Mrs. Howard R. Engel
Jennifer C. Ewing, RN, MSN,  

NP-C, AOCNP
Estate of Beverly E. Falconbury

2017 Donors Who Gave $1,000 or More (cont.)
Mr. and Mrs. Nick Farmer
Ms. Mary Jane Faurote
Mrs. Sheila E. Felinski
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Fenech
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Firth
Susan and Tom Fischbach
Mr. Trevor Foley
Mr. Mauro C. Fonacier
Ms. Maggie Galloway
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Ganger
Gates Automotive, Inc.
Gates Chevy World, Inc.
Mrs. Geraldine Gaydos
Mr. and Mrs. James V. Gibbons
Give with Liberty
Ms. Tami L. Greenawalt
Gurley-Leep Automotive Family
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Hammes
Estate of William H. and  

Mary Price Hartman
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis M. Hartman
Ralph M. and Lucille M. Hass Fund
Ms. JudeAnne Hastings
Mr. John F. Haupert
Mrs. Phyllis Hause
Helman Sechrist Architecture
Mr. and Mrs. Hale S. Henderson, Jr.
Hensley Fabricating & Equipment 

Co., Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Hiler
Mr. and Mrs. C. E. Hiler, Jr.
Robert J. Hiler Family Foundation
Hiler Family Foundation
Ruth M. Hillebrand Center for  

Compassionate Care in Medicine
Mr. and Mrs. Karl E. Holderman
Mrs. Karen A. Hudson
Mrs. Judith M. Hurst
Mr. Charles P. Hurwich
Dr. Nancy L. Ickler
Indiana Michigan Power
Indiana Trust Wealth Management
InServ Environmental Services
Mr. and Mrs. Paul F. Janssen
Mrs. Linda R. Jenkins
Mr. and Mrs. Scott M. Johnson
Mr. Stephen C. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Joines

Mr. and Mrs. Wellington D. Jones, III
Mr. and Mrs. Craig A. Kapson
Mr. Stephen L. Kash
Mr. James A. Kazmierczak
Mr. and Mrs. William K. Kelley
Mr. and Mrs. Brian K. Kelly
Kelly Cares Foundation
Mrs. Joyce C. Kevorkian
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kill
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Kinnucan, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory M. Kosater
Don and Jurate Krabill Family  

NE Fund
Andrew J. and Florence A. Krizman 

Endowment Fund
Dr. and Mrs. Jon B. Kubley
Mr. and Mrs. Hubert J. Kuzmich
LaDue Curran & Kuehn, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Brett E. Lamont
Laven Insurance Agency
Mr. and Mrs. Michael R. Leep, Sr.
Ms. Susan M. Lehman
Dr. Gail A. English and  

Dr. Nels R. Leininger
Mrs. Barbara Lobdell
Mrs. Lyla S. Lockhart
Ms. Laura M. Lord
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Luck
Ms. Kellie A. Lyons
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew C. Magor
Mrs. June M. Maher
Ms. Mary Ann Mahoney
Jessica and Paul Maich
Evelyne Major Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Erwin D. Marohn
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Martin
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Mauro
May Oberfell Lorber
Mrs. Loria Mayes
Mr. and Mrs. Mick P. McCaffrey
Mr. James W. McCann
Michiana Hematology Oncology, PC
The Burkhart-Miller Family
Dr. and Mrs. Samuel L. Milligan
Edward V. and Margaret A.  

Minczeski Fund
Ms. Suzanne M. Morgan
Mr. and Mrs. D. Kelly Moyer

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Mudd
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher J. Murphy, III
Mr. Mark M Murray
Mr. Ronald B. Nalepinski
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Nance
Mr. Stephen P. Nani
Mr. and Mrs. J. Thad Naquin
Mr. and Mrs. Philip A. Newbold
Mrs. Delores K. Newcomer
Mr. Arthur L. Newman
Newmark Grubb Cressy & Everett
Northern Indiana Public Service 

Company
Notre Dame Federal Credit Union
Oaklawn
Office Interiors, Inc.
O’Keefe Cleaners
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Orr
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Ottow
Parkison & Hinton Inc., PC
Mr. John G. Pfeil
Estate of Martha M. Pickrell
Plym Foundation
PNC Bank
Mr. Timothy Portolese and  

Dr. R. Bruce Newswanger
Mr. Brian Proffitt
Mrs. Ernestine Raclin
The Radiology Inc. Foundation
Recycled/New Pallets
Dr. Ronald I. Reisman
Ms. Barbara Resnik
Mr. William E. Reynolds
Mr. and Mrs. Terry J. Rodino
Mr. and Mrs. Paul T. Rogalski
Mr. Craig W. Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. Rick A. Roncz
Mr. and Mrs. Irving M. Rosenberg
The Foundation of Saint Joseph 

Health System
Mr. and Mrs. C. George Schilling
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Schosker, Jr.
Mr. Lynn A. Schram
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Schurz
Schurz Communications  

Foundation, Inc.
Ms. Cynthia Searfoss
Dr. and Mrs. William D. Shephard

Mrs. Kathryn L. Shields
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph C. Shive
Mrs. Pamela Shrader
Ms. Catherine L. Smogor
South Bend Cubs
South Bend Regional Chamber
South Bend Sod Busters, Inc.
Roberta and Thomas Spencer
St. Joe Valley Street Rods
Mrs. Mary Jane Stanley
Mrs. Betty J. Steele
Strefling Foundation, Inc.
Studebaker National Museum, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher J. Taelman
Dr. Richard W. Tarara
TCU Credit Union - Commercial 

Lending
TCU Insurance Agency
Teachers Credit Union
Estate of George E. Thomas
Mr. John I. Thompson
The Tire Rack
TK Steel, Inc.
Richard W. Trenkner Fund
Truist
Ms. Lori L. Turner
University of Notre Dame  

Controller’s Office
University of Notre Dame Office of 

the Executive Vice President
University of Notre Dame - Public 

Affairs and Communication
Mr. Ray D. VanVynckt
VFW Post 88 Ladies Auxiliary
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Wade
Mr. Martin E. Wagner
Mr. and Mrs. Wendell W. Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Wargo
Dr. and Mrs. Troy Weirick
Welch Packaging Group, Inc.
Werner Enterprises
Dr. Catherine and Mr. W. Andrew 

Whitcroft
Mr. Raymond A. Wiley
WNIT Public Television
Mrs. Pattie Yergler
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy T. Yoder

2017 CHC/HF Board of Directors
CHAIR	 Wendell Walsh*
VICE CHAIR	 Mary Newbold*
TREASURER	 Lori Turner*
SECRETARY	 Carol Walker, MSN, RNC-NIC*
IMMEDIATE PAST CHAIR	 Amy Kuhar Mauro*
	 Jennifer Ewing, RN, MSN, NP-C, AOCNP; Ann M. Firth; S. Jesse Hsieh, MD;  
	 Anna Milligan; Tim Portolese; Suzanne Weirick

HOSPICE FOUNDATION	 Corey Cressy* 
IMMEDIATE PAST CHAIR	
	 * Denotes Board Members who also serve on the Hospice Foundation Board

2017 Agency Leadership
ADMINISTRATIVE TEAM	 Mark M Murray, President/CEO
	 David A. Haley, Vice President/COO
	 Mike Wargo, Vice President/COO, Hospice Foundation
	 Karl Holderman, Vice President/CFO
	 Sue Morgan, RN, BS, MS, Director of Nursing
	 Craig Harrell, Director of Marketing and Access
MEDICAL TEAM	 Gregory C. Gifford, MD, JD, ABEM: Board Certified in Emergency Medicine/ 
	      Hospice and Palliative Medicine, Medical Director/Chief Medical Officer
	 Jon B. Kubley, MD, ABFM: Board Certified in Family Medicine/  
	      Hospice and Palliative Medicine, Medical Director
	 Joel Cohen, MD, ABR: Board Certified in Radiation Oncology, Medical Director
	 Cathie Whitcroft, DNP, ACHPN, FNP-BC, Nurse Practitioner
	 Katherine M. Eash, RN, NP-C, Nurse Practitioner
	 Gayle Waldenmaier, ACNP-BC, ACHPN, Nurse Practitioner



111 Sunnybrook Court
South Bend, IN 46637

112 South Center Street
Plymouth, IN 46563

22579 Old US 20 East
Elkhart, IN 46516

286 West Johnson Road, Suite B
La Porte, IN 46350

Administration, Hospice Foundation,  
Life Transition Center & Global Partners in Care

501 Comfort Place
Mishawaka, IN 46545

Milton Adult Day Services
922 East Colfax Avenure
South Bend, IN 46617

Serving Elkhart, Fulton, Kosciusko, LaGrange, LaPorte, Marshall, Porter,  
St. Joseph and Starke Counties in northern Indiana

1-800-HOSPICE

MiltonADS.org

GlobalPartnersInCare.org

CFHCare.org

FoundationForHospice.org


